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President’s Message  
Well it is that time again when I get to relate all the goings on of the                        

past few months. It has been a busy time, so lets get started with the news.                                                                            

April saw us busy with the Spring Fleet meeting. The décor was lovely with pots of 

daffodils and sailing ships as the centrepiece.  A slide show gave us a brief history 

of the Spring Fleet of 1783.  Member Bonnie Corcoran  drove down from Hinton, 

Alberta to be with us for the special presentation of her UE certificate.                              

Next was our participation in the Abbotsford LDS Church Family History Day on 

May 4th. We had quite a few visitors to our display and many enquiries about                 

Loyalists. Thank you so much to the members who set up the display, took shifts 

staffing the tables and then helped take it down at the end. A very successful day. 

The annual UELAC Conference was in Gatineau, PQ this year on May 30 to June 

2nd. My husband Wayne and I left May 8th, taking a most circuitous route to get 

there. We drove over 15,400 kms and managed to include a 5 day visit to                          

Newfoundland. We just got home and have lovely stories to tell and lots of                      

pictures. You don’t go to Newfoundland in May for the weather, you go for the 

icebergs and we saw plenty of those - as well as a snow storm, lots of fog and 

then clear amazing views.  Wouldn’t have missed it for anything. We can now say 

that we have now visited all 10 provinces.                                                                                                

I have included a few pictures from the conference on pages 6 and 7.  I have also 

included three news items that were talked about at the conference. We will             

advise you in good time as to how and when to use the new online system                                      

for renewing your membership.                                                                                                                

I would like to extend special   congratulations to two of our members for their 

recent achievements: Koralee Heibner UE and Karissa Heibner UE (see page 4).                                                                                                                                                                 

In conclusion, branch member Chris Hay UE has done it again. Another wonderful 

article in the Loyalist Gazette. This is part one. Next issue is part 2. With his                       

permission, we have included it here on our final three pages.                       

I hope to see many of you at 1:00 pm on June 22nd at the                          

Triple Berry Social.  We have a special  guest speaker.                                          

Details on page 4. See you there.                                                                                                         

Loyally yours,                                                                                                      

Marlene Dance UE  

http://www.uelac.org/Chilliwack/
http://www.uelac.org/UELAC-history/Armorial-Bearings-Gazette-1972.pdf
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Meetings are held at Carman United Church Hall, 7258 Vedder Road, Chilliwack BC                         
Trooping of the flag will commence at 11:45am - followed immediately by lunch - then a planned program.   

            ***Note: any changes to starting time will be listed below in future newsletters and emails ***                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

       Luncheon with coffee, tea and juice served at most meetings.                                                                                    

 There is no charge for our regular meetings.                                                                                                                           

  Members are asked to please bring food contributions to the meeting                                                                              

 or make a small donation into the refreshment basket.        

We are pleased to present our calendar for the year: 

 

       2019  June 22nd - 1:00 pm - Triple Berry Social with guest speaker                                          

    Vivian Walker local Chilliwack historian on the pioneer Evans Family. 

    July 20th - BC Loyalist Day hosted by Ken & Shirley Dargatz at their home. 

    July 21st - Picnic in Queens Park, New Westminster to celebrate Loyalist Day. 

    August 5th - Fort Langley Fur Brigade Days Picnic at the Fort                                          

              hosted by Vancouver Branch 

    October 19th - Fall Fleet Celebration  

    November 11th - Remembrance Day and lunch at Canton Gardens  

    December 7th - Christmas meeting and social  

Details and reminders about any change in time, location or about guest speakers                                                            

will be sent via email and in each edition of this newsletter.  

        

    Be sure to send suggestions, information and/or pictures for this publication to:  chwkbruelcontact@gmail.com      

 

 

 

 

 

Our partner is Heritage Chilliwack Society  

Keeping the Past Present!  

Calendar of Events for 2019      Print and save with your calendar  

http://www.uelac.org/
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Spring Fleet Meeting: April 27, 2019                                          
(pictures courtesy of Marlene Dance UE)                                                                                                                                        

Above: Bonnie Corcoran 
UE receives her                          
certificate for                       

Loyalist:                                      
Jacob Bonesteel Snr.  

Congratulations !  

Thank you  Shirley Dargatz UE, for again giving us a beautiful setting for our gathering.  
Our agenda covered branch announcements, the upcoming Loyalist Conference in 

Gatineau  and news of the progress of our archiving project. Then a slide show presenta-
tion covering the arrival of the Spring Fleet, and of course our Loyalist presentation to 

Bonnie. Just a small group on a rainy day, but full of enthusiasm.   Bonnie announced that 
she would like to get a certificate for her son. So another new member coming up.   

LDS Church, Abbotsford Family History Day, May 4th, 2019 Shirley and Judy on duty!  
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Triple Berry Social.                                                                 
 

June 22nd, 2019                                       
@ 1:00 pm  

 
 
 
 
 

Carman United Church                      
7258 Vedder Road  

Mixed Berry Shortcake                           
will be served.                                 

Coffee, tea and juice                         
Our program includes                                                                    

Guest speaker:  Vivian Walker -                                          
Evans Family Historian  

Other items:  
News from the Conference 

Slide show  
Door Prizes  

CONGRATULATIONS !                                                                
Korissa Heibner UE: 

Graduated from the University of the Fraser Valley with 
a Bachelor of Science, major in Physics. She is attending 

Simon Fraser University in the fall, enrolling in the             
teaching program.  

 

CONGRATULATIONS !  
Koralee Heibner UE 

 
 Graduated from Sardis    

Secondary School.                     
She completed school as a 

Exemplary Scholar                  
Graduate, earning straight 
A's in grade 10, 11 and 12  
and a summa cum laude—          

in the top 5% of the                     
graduating class.  

 
 

Proud parents of these  
wonderful young ladies are 

Vicky Heibner UE and                   
Kevin Heibner.  

UELAC Medal                         
w/your                                   

Loyalists names 
One of the most popular items at 
the Conference this year was this 
medal with your Loyalist names 
engraved on plaques sewn onto 
the ribbon. Whether you have 

one or more, this looks excellent 
on your loyalist attire, or on a 
jacket lapel or your shoulder. 

If you are interested,                            
please contact:   

Patricia.Groom.UEL@gmail.com   
For details as to cost and delivery  

I received mine and it is                           
beautiful.  
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Vancouver Branch participated in the Spring Fleet Celebrations                                                                
May 4th, 2019  with Victoria Branch UELAC.                                                                                                         

Here are a few pictures from the Vancouver Branch Facebook page.  

 

UELAC VANCOUVER BRANCH  
 Regular meetings at Bonsor will be on Tuesday evenings.                                                                                      

There will be four (4) meetings: September, November (AGM), March                                
and May or June. No  meetings are scheduled in  January or February due to dark 

evenings and expected poor weather.                                                                                                                        
Various Social events annually include: Picnic at Queens Park in July                                

and in Fort Langley in August; Spring (May) or Fall (October) Fleet celebrations  
within the Pacific Region as planned and a Branch Christmas Luncheon.                                                                                                                                    

Community Engagement:  Finding Your Roots seminars in October;                                         
Remembrance Day                                                                                                                                      

June 15, 2019 - 88th Annual BC Highland Games at Lafarge Park, Coquitlam, BC                                                              
July 21, 2019 - BC Loyalist Day Picnic  at Queens Park, New Westminster, BC                                        

www.uelac.org/Vancouver                                                                                                                 
 The branch is also on Twitter, Pinterest and Facebook.                                                                                                                                                

Dates of upcoming events can be found on the webpage.                                                                                                                             

Victoria Branch UELAC celebrated the 
arrival of the Spring Fleet with a plated 
luncheon. A number of Vancouver 
Branch members were able to attend.  
Pictures include the special cake and at 
top right: Members busy with the set up                            
Left bottom: Frans Compeer,                                   
Pacific Regional Councillor and wife 
Betty Compeer UE 
Left: Vancouver Branch UELAC President                                  
Christine Manzer UE w/ Pacific Regional 
VP Carl Stymiest UE 
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THE CAPITAL CALLS:  
May 30th to June 2, 2019                                                                        

Photos shared from various people and from the UELAC Facebook page.  

Just a few pictures to show all the happy faces at this conference.                        
This was a job well done by the members of Sir Guy Carleton Branch.                                                     

Attending the conference were approx. 150 people                                        
from 9 provinces and four US states.                                                                        

The winner of the Dorchester Award was Peter Johnson UE.                                                                                                        
Congratulations Peter, so well deserved.   



 7 

Conference 2019                       
Genealogist Meeting 

May 30th at Gatineau.           
 

They work hard and vol-
unteer countless hours to 

help our members find 
their Loyalist and the                    
proofs needed to be 

awarded their                          
certificates.                                         

They help and support 
each other.                                   

A very dedicated group! 

Special “News” items announced at the Conference.  
 

#1) New On line membership system - coming this Fall: 
It is expected that effective November 1st of this year,  all memberships both new and renewed will be done 
online. This new system has undergone various tests over the past 6 months  and has worked well. The UELAC has 
chosen a system that is easy to use, allows the member to choose the branch they wish to join, and will remit dues 
directly to the branch named. The system will allow members to pay by either credit card or by e-cheque.                   
The system does not retain credit card information and therefore you will need to enter the information each time 
you use it.  This protects your credit card information.  
Members who do not have computers, or do not wish to use the new system will be able to renew with the branch 
in the customary way. The branch will then process and mail the renewal to the Dominion Office in Toronto.  
This is an important and needed step for our organization. Most members do not realize the lengthy procedures 
now in place to handle memberships. This new procedure will allow your branch Membership person and your 
Treasurer more time to handle other important matters for the branch.  
 
#2) Submission of UEL Applications totally on-line soon: 
Applications and proof documents for a UEL Certificate have always been handled via the Postal system. As we 
know, this can be slow and cumbersome. Some the of application packages are large, heavy and costly. 
Two years ago, the UELAC introduced the fillable PDF  Certificate application form as step one in the move to               
being able to submit applications fully online.  This has been very successful and can be easily submitted online.                 
The next step is to do the same with the proof documents that we use for each generation. Since we recommend 
the applicant scan the original document and send attached to an email to the Branch Genealogist, it is a matter of 
formatting the generational proofs and submitting them online to the Dominion Genealogists. Some testing has 
been done and the results are very good. While this procedural change is really internal and does not directly affect 
the applicant, it is important that the membership know the new and up to date steps we are taking to improve 
and streamline our systems.  
 
#3) Loyalist Documentation available online soon: 
The digitalization of old Loyalist documents and applications is well underway. Mindful of ensuring that infor-
mation for living persons is not included you will already find lots of detailed information at the www.uelac.org 
website under “Loyalist Directory”. This work continues and is going well. We are committed to having as much  
information as possible available to the public and to our members. Meetings are underway to see what can and      
cannot be linked or shared with the “Family Search” web site. More news ahead.  
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